UMS SYSTEM LIBRARIES CIRCULATION HEADS MEETING

April 11, 2008 10AM – 2PM

Totman Room, Memorial Union

University of Maine, Orono

Present:  Marianne Thibodeau (UMM); Sofia Birden (UMFK); Janet Babb (OCLS); Rebecca Whitten (UMA);  Casandra Fitzherbert (USM); Ed Moore (USM); Greg Stowe (LAW); Louise Hinkley (MSL); Marie Pierce (MSL); Jerry Lund (UMO); Jonathan Williams (System); Sheila Bearor (LEG); Nancy Fletcher (UMPI); Janet Brackett (UMF); Kathleen Spahn (Portland Public); Jennifer Locke (LEG); Jenny Beal (L/A USM); Barbara Higgins (Bangor Public).

1.  Introductions.

2.  Approval of November 2, 2007 minutes:
     Change ARC on #3 of November minutes to ARRC.

      Insert “Innreach” between “stuck” and “holds” on #11.2.

     Minutes accepted and seconded with these changes.

3.  Old business:
      A.  From #4  Reduced fine proposal on November minutes – Because we no longer 

      charge system fines, we will no longer send notices in the following fashion:

First overdue – 5 days overdue

Second overdue – 15 days later

Third overdue – 5 days later

      Instead, we will send the following as of July 1, 2008:

Courtesy notice – 5 days before the due date

Overdue notice – 5 days after the due date

Bill – 15 days after the due date

     If a book is returned after the bill has been sent, we will charge a $5.00 billing fee.

     ($5.00 billing fee per book.)

     If a book is not returned, we will charge the cost of the book plus $10.00 (processing 

     and billing fee).  

     We can still talk to each other about waiving individual fines as circumstances arise.

     We will change the text of the overdue notice (105) to read as follows:

          Library records show the following item overdue.  Please return or renew

          this item as soon as possible to avoid a replacement charge.  Your 

          cooperation is appreciated.  You may renew in person or on-line at 

          http://ursus.maine.edu/patroninfo/.

     Courtesy Notices Text (251) – Jonathan inserted “your local” in the sentence, 

     “…Please contact your local library if you have any questions.”

     B. Louise asked if we were getting Maine InfoNet Notices.  Jonathan will check.

     C.  Sophia stated that VHS tapes are now requestable from UMFK  through Ursus

     and MaineCat.  BPL and MSL have also opened up some AV materials to Ursus

     and MaineCat requesting.

     D.  Delivery system:  Jerry will send a draft to Dean Corner regarding bins.  Nancy

     mentioned that she has received a sealed bin that had been opened by Velocity and 

     other materials belonging to other libraries had been stuffed inside.  Jerry will add this

     to his draft. Jerry asks if other companies require that we buy bins for them to use.

     Dave Libby is no longer working for Velocity.  His last day was April 4.  We don’t 

     have a new contact person yet.

4.  Update on the System Office patron load process:

     Jonathan can get student paper records from Peoplesoft. This is good news. Student

     records will have Peoplesoft number on them.  Janet Brackett mentioned that we  

     might still need ISIS numbers to clean up old holds.  Jonathan will leave social  

     security numbers in for a while until we are ready.  Once Peoplesoft numbers are 

     attached to patron records, we can search by rPSOFT ID#.  Janet Babb asked if a 

     student taking classes at different locations will have one Peoplesoft number? The

     answer is yes.

16.  Pre-linking patron barcodes:

       UMFK puts images on patron records.

       The card offices of PI, Farmington, and FK are working on their one cards.

       (One card is a card that will work for everything on that campus.)

       Duplicate Barcodes – At UMA, Judith has put a D on the end of the barcode so a

       student can’t use that barcode.  It is a problem for USM and UMA patrons to have

       the same barcode. Jonathan said part of the problem is that our authentication process

       cannot deal with duplicate barcodes.

 5.  Docutek e-res:

      Jonathan asked for discussion regarding the use of Docutek.  How many use Docutek

      e-res?  Do you use Docutek interface?  Does Docutek e-res duplicate what we can 

      do with Ursus?  How about trying something new?  Jonathan could work around  

      some issues in Ursus e-res.  Jerry stated that  statistics are very important.  The group

      is not opposed to trying something different.  Cassie has also used A-res and liked it.

      A-res is expensive. Docutek is not.  At this point, Jonathan needs more discussion

      with the Ursus Directors and Marilyn before making a change.  He will keep us 

      posted.

6.  Enhancement voting:
      Jonathan will send us a copy of our ballot.  He will attend the IUG conference at the

      end of April and let us know what is decided.

Added to agenda:  Innreach Requests

Innreach requests sometimes sit a long time.  Sometimes items are cancelled but patrons

are not notified.  Sometimes they just sit as requested for days.  Bangor Public Library

has had complaints from patrons. Jonathan has experienced this with his own requests.

Jonathan stated that Solar libraries are asking for training.

When we see problems, contact the owning library and also cc Jonathan so he knows what is happening. 

Also note that items belonging to Solar libraries may say available in MaineCat but they

may not be available. Solar libraries are not fully integrated.

7.  Broken holds:
      Requestor holds – We should be able to cancel.  If we can’t cancel, let Jonathan 

      know.

      Innreach holds – Nancy has seen books checked out to a patron but still appearing

      on hold for that same patron.  This is due to communication between servers. Report

      these problems to Jonathan as soon as possible.

8.  Making the serials itype requestable:
      MSL needs to make their itype 17  travel books requestable.  Jonathan is 

      going to make itype 17 requestable.  This will not affect items that don’t circulate

      locally or BPL magazines which don’t show up in the OPAC.  We will check with

      our staffs before Jonathan makes this change.

9.  ILL vs. Requestor:
      Sofia brought up a vocabulary issue that sometimes arises when library staffs talk

      with each other. We have agreed to use the following:  Ursus requests will be called 

      Requestors, MaineCat requests will be called Innreach, and everything else will be

      referred to as interlibrary loan.

LUNCH with cake for dessert in honor of Louise Hinkley’s retirement on June 27, 2008.

Congratulations to Louise!  And very good cake I might add.

10.  Repeat offenders:
       The billing office at UMFK pays the library for books not returned after the 

       replacement bill has been generated.  Sofia clears the student’s account of the books 

       and plans to start putting an mblock on the account until the student pays the bill at 

       the billing office. Sofia asked how we all felt about this.  Jerry suggested that the

       conduct office could help.  Nancy & Cassie suggested leaving materials checked out

       until the student cleared the account at the billing office. However it is handled, lots

       of  communication is needed between the library and the billing office.  The group 

       feels the mblock will be fine.  Once the bill is paid, the library will remove  the 

       block.

11.  Courtesy card policy:

       A.  Retired faculty/staff – UMPI wants a new ptype.  Nancy will talk to Jonathan.

             Sofia will check her ptypes and get in touch with Nancy.

       B.  Nancy asked how big an area should they cover when providing courtesy cards.

             UMPI has no limits right  now.

             UMF, ORO, & UMM cover the whole state.

             UMFK uses their last day in Maine as their expiration date.

              UMA uses a 15-20 mile radius unless the person works in town.

              UMO honors all Ursus cards.

              BPL and MSL cards can be used anywhere in Ursus. You do not need to 

              enter a courtesy card for the same person.  You have to have your card

              with you or positive ID to check out.

15.  Adjunct faculty:

       Adjunct faculty are added manually to Ursus.  This means that they cannot prepare

       for a course because they are not in Peoplesoft. Why aren’t they in Peoplesoft? 

       Jonathan will ask the card office to change their profile.  Some adjunct faculty 

       members have an ID card but they are not in the library database.  ORO sets up a 

       new ptype, adds them manually, then tells Jonathan for authentication purposes.

       Jerry wants to take advantage of Peoplesoft to make this process easier.  Jonathan

       will call Peoplesoft to make this happen.  Some campuses will group adjunct and

       retired faculty under one ptype and other campuses will keep them separate.

12.  Inconsistent Velocity deliveries:
       Marianne stated that UMM gets service each day but some days they pick up books.

       Mondays UMM does receive any drop offs.  When Velocity does drop off books,

       it is more than usual.  

       We can send email to Joyce Rumery or Dean Corner or both when we have issues 

       with the delivery service.

13.  Statistics:

       Nancy asked what our library directors require for statistics.  We will all send Nancy

       an email on what stats we report to our directors, outlining the stats for access 

       services, circulation, and interlibrary loan.  We can also send Nancy  a copy of our 

       last annual report.

14.  Book Repair Workshop:
       Sofia asked if we were interested in setting up a book repair workshop for ourselves.

       She also asked if the Ursus system could fund this kind of thing. Janet Brackett will

       mention this to Shelly from CMLD.  Jonathan suggested that we consult with our

       technical services departments and try to put something together.

Meeting Adjourned

Next meeting is planned for Friday, November 7, 2008.
